
Memo 
To: City Council 

From: Ryan Dennison, Parks & Recreation Director 

cc: Peter Brixius, City Manager 

Date: 6/3/2021 

Re: Woodbury Park Restroom/Pavilion Project – Bid Recommendation  

This project came from the Parks & Recreation Master Plan.  It will encompass new restrooms, shade 
structure with an exterior pavilion.   Parks & Recreation opened bids for the Woodbury Park 
Restroom/Pavilion Project on Thursday, May 27th.  We received two bids for the project.  One bid was 
rejected because it was submitted after the deadline.  Charchalis Construction was the lone bid for the 
project.   

The budgeted amount for this project is $330,000.  Charchalis Construction bid came in at $299,950.  
SGM held an interview with Charchalis Construction and feel their approach toward the project would 
work well based on their schedule, sub-contractors, and references to complete the project.  SGM’s 
estimated project costs is $331,800. 

I would recommend awarding the bid for the Woodbury Park Restroom/Pavilion Project to Four Rivers 
Construction LLC, DBA Charchalis Construction and Insulation in the amount of $299,950. 
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